
2019 Annual Report Highlights Council Bluffs Interstate System Improvement Program 
Progress 

 
COUNCIL BLUFFS, Iowa – Jan. 30, 2020 – The Council Bluffs Interstate System Improvement 
Program released its 2019 Annual Report today. The report highlights progress made on 
construction and design projects over the last year. It also features information on public 
outreach, program status, statistics for work completed in 2019, and a preview of 2020 
activities. 

“The Program was very busy over the last year working toward opening the dual, divided 
freeway and completing the Union Pacific Railroad Bridge over I-29,” said Iowa DOT District 4 
Engineer Scott Schram. “The Program’s Annual Report provides a high-level overview of all of 
the work that occurred in 2019 and provides a summary of how the Iowa DOT is delivering this 
important highway improvement project.” 

To view the report online, visit www.CouncilBluffsInterstate.IowaDOT.gov/2019annualreport. To 
request a hard copy of the report, or for general information regarding the Council Bluffs 
Interstate System Improvement Program, contact Wendy Thompson, Public Information Officer, 
712-216-3339 or email Wendy.Thompson@CouncilBluffsInterstate.com.  

Sign up for real time traffic alerts at www.511ia.org. Program information is available at 
www.CouncilBluffsInterstate.IowaDOT.gov. 
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Contact: Scott Suhr, District Transportation Planner at 712.216.3339 or 
info@CouncilBluffsInterstate.com 
 
 


